
 
 

  

 
 

Committee to Assess and Recommend Strategies for Housing Creation Within the 

Town  
Selectmen’s Conference Room 2nd Floor Town Hall Building 

367 Main Street Hyannis, MA 02601 
 

October 07, 2024 
3:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

    

 

 

Chair of Committee opened the meeting of the Committee to Assess and Recommend Strategies for 

Housing Creation Within the Town and made the following announcement: 

 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access 

Channel.  In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Administrator 

must inquire whether anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence 

known. This meeting will be replayed via Xfinity Channel 8 or high-definition Channel 1072. It may 

also be accessed via the Government Access Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of 

Barnstable’s website: https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1  

The administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, all members present in the Selectmen’s 

Conference Room except for Maryann Barboza; Also in Attendance James Kupfer, Director, Planning 

and Development. 

PURPOSE:  Recommend strategies for the creation of housing to serve year-round residents and 

seasonal workers.  The committee shall review the Cape Cod Commission’s Regional Housing Strategy, 

https://www.capecodcommission.org/our-work/regional-housing-strategy and the proposed 

Massachusetts State Housing Bond Bill https://www.mass.gov/lists/housing-bond-bill and the Town’s 

Housing Production Plan, 

https://www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/planninganddevelopment/Projects/Housing-Production-

Plan-Update.asp with a goal of recommending 2-4 strategies for the Town to adopt, along with 

recommendations for implementation and resources needed. 

 

Chair of Committee asked for public comment: Jake Dewey sent in a comment in writing that was 

distributed to the committee members prior to the meeting. 

 

    Rick Presbrey: Chair 
Councilor Paula Schnepp   

    Councilor Betty Ludtke    
Councilor Charles Bloom    

    Councilor John Crow    
    Councilor Gordon Starr    
    Maryann Barboza   
    Hilda Haye   
    Laura Shufelt        

https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1
https://www.capecodcommission.org/our-work/regional-housing-strategy
https://www.mass.gov/lists/housing-bond-bill
https://www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/planninganddevelopment/Projects/Housing-Production-Plan-Update.asp
https://www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/planninganddevelopment/Projects/Housing-Production-Plan-Update.asp


 
 

  

 

 



 
 

  

 

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

Mr. Dewey also sent in written comments with the presentation above: 

3 Strategies 

Inclusion: 

  Update the Inclusionary ordinance: 

  Intent: to create and capture a proportionate number of affordable units to the level of residential 

growth, construction and development.  And to fund the affordable housing trust to be able to redirect 

funds to create and maintain affordability in Barnstable. 

  Ideas to consider: 

            -Increasing the percentage of affordability based on units developed (Example: 10-15 units 10%, 

16-25 units 15%, 26-35 units 20%, 35+ units 25%) 

            -Consider a scoring system with a required score that creates a mix of level of affordability 

ranging from 50-100% AMI (more points for 50% AMI units, less points for 100% AMI units, but an 

overall required total points) 

           -Offering a cash in lieu option as a contribution to the affordable housing trust  

   Preservation: 

    Intent:  to preserve existing housing stock currently used as year-round occupied homes, year-round 

rentals, and keep prices, both for sale and for rent at an attainable level for our year-round residents. 

-              Offer a residential exemption to year-round rentals of 1–4-unit buildings (copy the 

Provincetown model) 

-              Lite Deed Restriction (copy Vail in Deed program to purchase year-round deed restrictions), 

helping year-round home buyers, helping residents age in place and creating a housing stock that the 

market can determine the market value of a year round property. 



 
 

  

-              Encourage the trust to create a buy, deed restrict, lottery-sell program to convert more of our 

existing stock to affordable housing 

Creation: 

            Intent: to promote and subsidize the creation of housing that the community wants in areas and 

parcels that lend themselves to such development (large lots that could comfortably hold more than one 

house, small lots that don’t meet current zoning requirements but could comfortably fit a dwelling). 

-Small scale housing regulatory agreement:  A special permitting process where applicants could seek 

approval with conditions to build 1–8-unit buildings in all residential neighborhoods through a thorough 

review process. A process involving public input and feedback and options to condition the units to 

affordability, year-round use, local preference and monitoring.   

Larry Nikulus mentioned the recent housing bill passed in the State, he is glad we have the ADU 

Ordinance in place, but its very costly to build one, and if this committee could look at that to make it 

more affordable. He believes that there are approximately 40 buildable lots that were combined back in 

the 90’s in Hyannis to make 1 acre lots, but then the times changed and now you can build on ¼ acre 

lots, so he knows there is a way to make those lots ¼ acre or ½ acre for more housing, but that is only if 

the owners are willing to sell and subdivide the land. This is something that he would like the 

committee to look at. He mentioned young people are boxed out of owning a home, because of the cost 

and the market, but if there was a way to build starter homes under 1800 sq feet. It would give 

individuals the opportunity to buy, because the cost is low. The average price of a home on Cape Cod is 

$700,000 and above, so we must think of ways to reduce these prices. In the area he lives in in 

Barnstable is zoned for 2 acres. He understands the 2-acre zoning in critical areas like the well 

protection zones, but there are other areas that the zoning could be changed for those lots that are not in 

the critical zone areas, this would free up those lots and if we limit the size of the homes to be built on 

those lots it would give us more housing. 

Paul Phalan, Centerville would like to thank everyone for being on this committee and the hard 

work you are all doing. His concern is why it took 10 years to convert the school in Marstons Mills to 

housing. The town needs to do better than that, we need to look at all the town owned buildings and to 

look at the process to see if there is anything that can be done to speed that process up if the town 

decides it no longer wants a building, he was upset that the town gave the Cotuit School in Cotuit to the 

water company, that should have been housing. In his precinct he knows about 6 senior that are house 

poor, they just can’t afford to live in their homes anymore, we need senior housing for folks like this, 

and then backfill their homes with families or workforce housing individuals. We need to do more with 

abandoned properties in town, he knows about three or 4 houses in his precinct that are abandoned, so 

maybe we could put extra taxes on those that own these homes that do nothing with them, other 

communities do this. He wanted to thank the leadership of the Council for coming up with these 

committees to address the issues that are facing the town. He mentioned that he has been trying to help 

with a problem for a very long time and that is that Airports are land hogs, and he would like to see the 

Airport moved, he calls it the ghost Airport because they only do 70% of the business they used to in his 

opinion. He would like to see housing and recreation on that property. This town needs to go to Joint 

Base Cape Cod and have the initial discussion about moving it, but this town will not even do that. 

Eric Schwaab, Hyannis stated he had a conversation with committee member Maryann Barboza, 

and she expressed she wants things done now, she appreciates all the hard work going into this and has 

challenged him to come up with ideas that can be implemented now to fix the housing crisis, he 

challenges this committee to do the same. He attended the Affordable Housing Trust meeting the other 

day, and stated there is 2 million of unencumbered funds, deed restriction program, moving seniors out 

of their homes would put money in their pockets with a little more mobility in their lives, this deed 

restriction idea could be implemented quickly according to Mr. Schwaab by taking a vote today as a 

committee to recommend to the Town Council implementing a deed restriction program for the Town of 



 
 

  

Barnstable. Planning and Development could do this quickly as they have everything needed to do this 

and the know-how. Mr. Schwaab also mentioned the older homes along Betty’s Pond that are ½ acre 

zoning, and by changing the zoning in that area, you could potentially build homes on those parcels. He 

believes the challenge for builders here in Hyannis is that the lots are small and often must combine lots 

to build anything. ADU’s are next to impossible to build on a ¼ acre lot, but if you have a ½ acre it can 

be done. There are things that can be done now, zoning changes, and to free up lots to build duplexes. 

He hopes this committee will come up with concrete ideas before the next year comes to submit to the 

full Council that are attainable.  

Chair of Committee asked for comments from the committee members on the public comment given: 

Councilor Schnepp thanked all those that came out to the meeting to speak, there are some 

suggestions that are very good and concrete, so she thanks the public for those comments, and are 

worthy of us looking at them. She encourages those that spoke today to be present when this committee 

starts to have those hard conversations, when the discussions involve the town schools, sometimes there 

is a reason they can’t become housing or used for housing, so she encourages everyone to come and 

participate in those conversations as we have them.  

Councilor Ludtke liked all the comments made tonight, they are very detailed, and she 

appreciates them, she would like to see the town work on a smaller level rather that these grand projects 

that are being built here. Councilor Ludtke liked the presentation of the Wing School in Sandwich in 

revamping their school. She encourages everyone to look at the model they followed, because it 

worked. She believes the deed restriction program should have been done years ago, but it is something 

to look at going forward. She would like this committee to come out with some attainable ideas. 

Hilda Haye thanked the public for all the comments, they mean a lot to us. She asked if the deed 

restrictions could be done for just Barnstable residents, say that have lived in worked in Barnstable for 

at least a year would be given priority over someone from another town. 

Councilor Bloom asked again for the committee to discuss the target of individuals were considering a 

priority for housing. This would be helpful for us to understand and know. 

Chair of Committee is going to leave the public comment open for the meeting because there are very 

few individuals in the room, and if they would like to comment further on our discussions, he will allow 

that. 

Chair of Committee asked James Kupfer, Director, Planning and Development presented the following. 

  



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

 



 
 

  

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

 

Committee members would like to explore tiny homes ideas, either on wheels or stationery. Barnstable 

needs to look at this further. 

Committee member Laura Shufelt presented the following 



 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 

 

Councilor Ludtke asked about the most recent project in Barnstable, and where that was. Ms. Shufelt 

answered Stagecoach in Centerville and that was completed in 2012. These are all rentals that have been 

built, mentioned Councilor Schnepp, so when we look at these projects, we must decide if they are all 

rentals or half rental and half ownership etc., and they get a little more complicated as you add more to 

the type of build.  

The Committee members had a question at the last meeting regarding renting rooms. The Chair of the 

Committee asked the building commissioner about this, and he discovered that if you own a home and 

you have empty bedrooms, you can rent those bedrooms if you choose.  



 
 

  

Committee Chair discussed the identifying those that need housing that fall into certain categories. The 

Chair was asking that id this is a priority of this committee to identify those, then we need to discuss it, 

if it is not a priority, then we need to move on. Councilor Schnepp mentioned that when she first 

mentioned creating this committee it was or the intent of discussing the affordability of housing, for 

those that are challenged in that area. She would like to look at the AMI percentage for some of the 

programs that are offered. Councilor Schnepp pointed out Barnstable’s Housing Production Plan 

because it identifies this. Laura Shufelt agrees with Councilor Schnepp and focus on the AMI at 100 

percent and below for some of these programs. Councilor Ludtke would like to see some ownership 

available to individuals that want to gain equity, and rentals if there aren’t individuals that don’t want to 

own, so a mix is what we should look at. The Chair of the committee would like to be able to provide 

the Council with three solid ideas that are attainable and affordable. 

Hilda Haye said owning a home is very important for people’s future generations, and the idea of adding 

a restriction to it that in 10 years after the initial renting that that individual owns it with equity by 

maintaining it with repairs, and landscaping. Councilor Ludtke agreed with the time factor and if you’re 

in this home for 10 years or more then it is yours, that is why she likes the tiny homes idea for 

individuals, they are affordable, and if other communities are doing this then we should be able to as 

well. 

Councilor Bloom would like to see both options, renting and home ownership if possible.  

Committee members decided on October 28, 2024, as the next meeting from 3p-5p. 

A motion was made by Councilor Paula Schnepp, this was seconded by Councilor Bloom, all members 

voted in favor of adjournment at 6:00pm 

 

 

  

ADJOURNMENT 5:00pm 

 

 

 

 


